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The Prevailing wage requirement for Multifamily Buildings of 4 stories or less should be waived. In many markets, requiring prevailing
‘wage requirements makes many projects ineligible for the higher tier 45L and 179D tax credits. For Market rate projects- builders and
developers will simply forgo pursuing any above Code standards as the lower tier tax credit is not worth their effort. Therefore, many
market buildings will be built and will represent missed opportunities in creating a higher performance buildings and dwellings. For LMI
projects- design requirements and their associated costs are already high and many developers could use the higher tiered incentives for
non-prevailing wage projects to offset the cost of certification. The 4 stories or less cut off represents a good balance for builders for them
to remain cost competitive.

ELIGIBLE CONTRACTOR, NOT FOR PROFIT — Many affordable homes and multifamily units are built / developed by not-for-profit
entities to support community housing goals. Please clarify if the Eligible Contractor definition could be modified to allow flexibility for
subcontractors or other partners to claim the tax credit if the affordable housing in question meets the certification requirements. Consider
striking the “acquire” language for not for profit owners and/or allowing Transfer of Incentive (similar to 179D allowance).

179D ELIGIBILITY — Since a majority of affordable housing projects are 3 stories or less, and they are not covered by the 25¢ Energy
efficient home improvement credit, we recommend clarifying that multifamily retrofit projects of any height may be considered a “qualified
building” under 179D. While they may not use the 90.1 compliance pathway, they may still use the Baseline Energy Use Intensity as
defined in SEC. 13303. ENERGY EFFICIENT COMMERCIAL BUILDINGS DEDUCTION (f) (6) (A).
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Dear Secretary Yellen and Commissioner Rettig:

We appreciate the opportunity to provide commentary on the Residential and Commercial tax credits contained in the Inflation Reduction
Act (IRA). The comments below are the result of our experience and expertise in the Constrution and Building Science field. Our
comments support the benefits building efficient market rate and affordable and low- or moderate-income housing. Guidance and
clarification is needed on the ability to “stack” of tax credits/deductions with other tax credits and/or with rebate programs. This
submission also includes several recommendations that are key to ensuring that the Inflation Reduction Act (IRA) tax credits can be
utilized by both market rate and affordable housing and low-and-moderate-income households, as intended by statute. We want to
ensure these tax credits can be leveraged by more builders and developers so as not to miss a golden opportunity to improve ALL new
multi-family buildings, rather than a select few.




